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CLOSED SESSION MINUTES
DECEMBER 16, 2014

The CLOSED SESSION of the Board of Park Commissioners of the Collinsville Area
Recreation District was called to order by President Patrick Collins at 7:18 PM December 16,
2014 at the district office, 10 Gateway Drive, Collinsville, Illinois. Role was called with the
following commissioners answering present: Mark Achenbach, Mary Ann Bitzer, Patrick
Collins, and Jeanne Lomax. Commissioner David Tanzyus was absent. Others present included
Executive Director Susan Zaber and Attorney Paul Evans.

Regarding correction to closed session minutes presented for approval during the open session:
 Mark Achenbach stated a correction to closed session minutes for November 12, 2014.
 Paul Evans stated a revision to the closed session minutes for November 18, 2014.

Regarding litigation:
 Regarding the IRS/VCAP, Paul stated there was a lot of activity, but it was not expected

the District would hear anything for the balance of the year due to vacation schedules.
He stated as final proposals were submitted to the IRS, the IRS brought up monies spent
inappropriately from the 2010, 2011, and 2012 bond issues. The decision was made to
clean-up all the bond issues at once, because the additional amount to pay to the IRS was
expected to be small.

 Regarding the Pure Play lawsuit, Paul Evans’ associate Ian Murphy stated he had
deposed Don Pulling, the contractor that resealed the slides. Ian outlined detail of his
deposition with Don Pulling. The Board discussed the information and the possibility of
filing a claim against Don Pulling for fraud.

 Regarding the claim against the City of Collinsville, Ian shared information he researched
and stated he did not see where there was any trespass, which took care of the
preliminary and permanent injunction, because those were based on the trespass. There
was additional discussion about an injunction, and Ian referred to the term irreparable
harm, and stated he did not think there was a basis for an injunction. There was
discussion about the lease, mutual understanding of the lease, and other arguments that
could be made in relation to the case. Paul asked the Board who the point of contact
should be in follow-up to the lawsuit being filed against the City. There was discussion
about who should be notified of the lawsuit and the timing of notifications, as well as
communications with City officials. The Board agreed to have Susan contact City
Manager Scott Williams, and Paul to contact City Attorney Steve Giacolletto regarding
termination of the current lease. The Board agreed that if the City did not respond and/or
did not agree to termination of the current lease, the District would file the lawsuit.

Mark Achenbach made the motion, seconded by Patrick Collins, that the Executive Director and
Attorney be authorized to contact the respective counterparts of the City of Collinsville, and
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unless significant indications are that immediate positive discussions are to take place that the
lawsuit be authorized. Furthermore that the Attorney be ready with press releases, provided by
someone who is yet to be determined, to be distributed upon inquiry by media. Upon roll being
called those voting AYE were Achenbach, Collins, Lomax. Commissioner Bitzer abstained.
Motion passed.

Regarding purchase of property, Mark Achenbach stated the Valenti property and the wooded
property a volunteer of Willoughby owns, both of which are connected to Willoughby Farm,
were or would be available for sale. Achenbach stated the Valenti’s may be moving up their
move date, which may move up the date to sell the property. Paul Evans suggested considering
putting an option on the property, so that the District would have the option for first purchase.
Paul suggested having an appraiser appraise the property. A motion was made by Achenbach,
seconded by Lomax, to authorize the retention of an appraiser to appraise the current fair market
value of the Valenti tract, designated for Willoughby, and its neighboring properties. Upon roll
being called those voting AYE were Achenbach, Bitzer, Collins, Lomax. None voted NAY.
Motion passed.

Regarding Tara Lane, Jeanne Lomax inquired about the status of the lake. Paul Evans stated the
District needed to get a surveyor to the property to get a legal description. Lomax stated there
was another individual interested in the lake property. There was discussion about the property
to include in the survey. A motion was made by Achenbach, seconded by Lomax, to retain the
services of a surveyor to provide a legal description of the Tara Lane lake property to be sold to a
purchaser. Upon roll being called, those voting AYE were Achenbach, Bitzer, Collins, Lomax.
None voted NAY. Motion passed.

No further business coming before the Commissioners, a motion was made by Bitzer, seconded
by Lomax, that the CLOSED SESSION be adjourned to OPEN SESSION. Those voting AYE
were: Achenbach, Bitzer, Collins, Lomax. None voted NAY. Motion passed.

The meeting stood adjourned at 8:20 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________________________________ ____________________
Susan Zaber, Board Secretary Date


